FRONT RANGE FIRE RESCUE

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING AGENDA

101 S. Irene Ave., Milliken, CO 80543 & ZOOM
6:00 PM, December 12, 2023

COURAGE *#COMPASSION »* PROFESSIONALISM

The Board meeting will be held both virtually and in person; instructions to join the meeting can be received by emailing info@frfr.co Individuals who
wish to make comments regarding items scheduled on the agenda or want to address the FRFR Board during public comment on items not
explicitly scheduled on the agenda will use the Q&A option in the Virtual Meeting and a moderator will deliver the comments to the Board, or
individuals may send a public statement to info@frfr.co before the meeting.

1. CALL TO ORDER
a) ROLL CALL
b) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

2. PUBLIC COMMENT

3. CONSENT AGENDA
a) MINUTES
b) APPROVAL / ADDITIONS / MODIFICATIONS TO AGENDA

4. INCLUSION HEARING

5. BUDGET HEARING
a) RESOLUTION 2023-04
b) RESOLUTION 2023-05

6. UPDATES
a) JVG
b) CHRISTINE CHAMPLIN
c) TY DRAGE
d) NAT KRONHOLM
e) MICHAEL WEST

7. OLD BUSINESS
a) UCHEALTH DISCUSSION

8. NEW BUSINESS

a) INCLUSION

b) DEPARTMENT CREDIT CARDS
9. BOARD REPORTS
10. CORRESPONDENCE

11.ADJOURNMENT
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	PUBLIC COMMENT
	This portion of the meeting is provided to allow the public to present comments or concerns not listed/related to the agenda. The public may speak on any agenda item during the meeting at the
	onset of the agenda item. The public comment period will be limited to three (3) minutes. Respectful communication is welcomed; outbursts, interruptions, and personal attacks will not be tolerated. Interaction with the Board of Directors is inappropriate. If further discussion is needed, the topic or concern may be placed on a future agenda.
	CONSENT AGENDA
	FRONT RANGE FIRE RESCUE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 
	101 S. Irene Ave., Milliken, CO 80543 In-Person & ZOOM
	November 14, 20236:00 PM/Following Pension Meeting
	Director Vice President Howe calls the FRFR BoDs Meeting to order at 18:13 following the Pension BoDs Meeting.  Roll call:  Blair Howe; Jim Young, Reid Hobler, Greg Freehling, and Darrin Rutt (Zoom).  Also in attendance are Chief West, Chief Kronholm, Chief Hinkle, LSI Kurt Nakata, Chief Drage (Zoom), Christine Champlin, Cindy Heesemann, Vanessa Thorpe, Sarah Simonton (Zoom) (JVG), and Gabe Buldra (Zoom) (JVG).  
	PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  Previously said at Pension BoDs Meeting.
	PUBLIC COMMENT:  N/a.
	 CONSENT AGENDA:  Hober moves to approve the entire Consent Agenda.  Young seconds.  Roll call:  All “aye.”  Motion passes.
	UPDATES
	JVG:  Sara Simonton presents the Monthly Financial Report for October 2023 via Zoom.  
	The following are attached for the BoDs information and review in the Google Folder: 
	 Balance Sheet as of October 31, 2023. 
	 Summary of reconciled cash balances on October 31, 2023. 
	 Income Statement of Revenues and Expenditures for October 2023, including budget to actual and year-to-date balances. 
	 Board PowerPoint Presentation. 
	 October 2023 Check Detail Report. 
	 12-Month Cash Flow. 
	Key points: 
	 Total Revenue for October was $174,780, across all funds which was $76,239 under budget. 
	o General Fund Revenue for October was $151,792 which was $62,264 over budget driven by timing of property tax collections and interest earnings. 
	 Total Expenses for October were $757,370, which were $32,073 over budget. 
	o General Fund Expenses for October were $637,005, which were $22,391 under budget, driven by training costs and apparatus repair costs. 
	 Total Revenue YTD for General Fund is $6,239,030, which is over budget by $372,491, driven by timing of tax collections and increase in interest income. 
	 Total Expenses YTD for General Fund are $5,008,355, which are under budget by $349,366, driven by lower personnel expenditures. 
	 Total General Fund Cash is $4,914,419, which is $1,016,703 less than this time last year. 
	Hobler questions the expense for Station 2 Category.  Hobler states we were budgeted for $31,000 and we spent $70,000.  Hobler asks what did we spend the other $40,000 on?  Buldra (Zoom) states it is a Capital-related budget, and he will have Sarah get the information to the BoDs.  West states the costs were unanticipated HVAC work, which is where a big chunk of this went.  They were unexpected Capital expenses.
	Sarah stated HVAC, mechanical issues, and concrete issues were the extra $40,000.  Buldra spoke about the legislature and whirlwind of revenue coming in next year.  FDA sent out a survey this afternoon and we will see what our approach will be on this.  Buldra states they will keep the BoDs updated.  Hobler asked about lowering the mill levy.  Hobler asked if we would have to have another vote to raise it back up.  Everything hinges upon how quickly the legislation acts.  
	Young has questions about some of the bills.  He asks about the garage exhaust in the amount of $2,100.  Kronholm states the door went out at Station 1 and needed repaired.  Young asks about the electric bill for $2,800 at Station 2.  West states that was payment for utilities at Station 2.  Young’s last question was for $20,000 at Station 1.  The cost of $20,000 was for electrical distribution for the remodel/construction going on at Station 1.  
	Rutt moves to accept the Financial Report and approve the bills.  Hobler seconds.  Roll call:  Rutt, yes; Howe, yes; Young, yes; Hobler, yes; and Freehling, yes.  Motion passes. 
	CHRISTINE CHAMPLIN’S REPORT:  The Mid-Year Report was completed and mailed to the Towns of Johnstown and Milliken.  A copy is included in this report for the BoDs.
	HR UPDATE:
	 Please join us for dinner at Station 2, November 28th at 1730, to welcome Battalion Chief Ryan Roberts and Inspector Josh Valerio. 
	 We received 103 applications for the entry level firefighter position. Using a set of strict criteria, we chose 60 to interview. Chief Hinkle is heading up the interviews and we plan to have offers out by mid-January 2024. 
	 On November 1, we began open enrollment for our full-time members. This will be a chance for them to make changes and update their health insurance.
	Questions were asked regarding the hiring process and how many we are currently hiring.  Christine states we are hiring 9 firefighters.  We will keep a list of potential firefighters for future hires as well. 
	TYLER DRAGE’S REPORT:  Ty presents via Zoom.  He is in Missouri.  October was another busy month for plan reviews and inspections. Curb and gutter are getting installed at Ledge Rock Center, and the exterior and parking lot at Buc-ee’s are changing daily. High Plains Boulevard into the Ledge Rock Center should see asphalt starting to get laid down later this month. The Station 1 project is moving along rapidly and remains on schedule. So far in 2023, we have spent 788 hours reviewing 242 submittals, for an average of 17.9 hours per week, compared to 2022’s total of 856 hours for 264 projects, with an average of 16.5 hours per week throughout the year.
	Young asked what the estimated date is for Buc-cee’s.  Drage states February 9th is the soft opening and March 9th will be the main opening. 
	Highlights: 
	 With help from Firefighters Jay Birnie, Patrick Foxx, and Ty Netik, Lt Bernie Covillo, and several on-duty members (FF Herman, FF Mavaddat, and FF Olszewski), Lt Nakata coordinated another successful career-to-technical education program for the Weld RE-5J school district. 11 high school students learned a little bit about firefighting careers. The students participated in a portion of the SCBA confidence course (minus the SCBA), and participated in hose movement, search and rescue, horizontal ventilation, and forcible entry evolutions. Information and photos have been provided in the Communications section. 
	 Drage finally completed the National Fire Academy’s EFO program! This was quite a journey that saw many pauses and restarts because of the COVID-19 pandemic and a complete rewrite of the structure of the entire program. 
	 Drage is currently serving as a peer assessor for the Springfield (MO) Fire Department, as they are seeking their 4th award of accreditation. 
	 26 members of FRFR are participating in a trial of a new wearable fitness tracker to help a software development company create a new cell phone application that has potential future use to monitor firefighters actively working on an incident scene.
	 We’ve placed the first order of supplies to start implementing the electronic Knox Box that was funded through the FEMA Fire Prevention and Safety grant program. We are coordinating all purchases for the four participating fire departments, and then billing them for their portions.
	Emergency Management Programs: BC John Davis continues to both build and maintain strong relationships with the various agencies in and around our response area, so we can be better prepared for the future. He is putting the finishing touches on the Emergency Operations Plan that brings together FRFR with the Towns of Johnstown and Milliken to establish roles, responsibilities, and expectations for a wide range of emergencies and disasters. 
	Drills, Exercises, and Training: 
	 BC Davis served as an assessor for a full-scale exercise simulating a large-scale emergency at a natural gas facility in Fort Lupton. 
	 BC Davis attended a presentation/discussion on violent extremism that was hosted by the Colorado Information Analysis Center (CIAC). 
	 BC Davis also attended a pipeline emergency preparedness case study/training. 
	Meetings: Attended Integrated Preparedness Planning Workshops for both Larimer and Weld counties and participated in the monthly Weld County Emergency Managers meeting. 
	Operations: Responded to three incidents to support incident command systems and provide for improved FF safety.
	Life Safety Programs: 
	Inspections and Pre-Plans: Welcome to our new Fire Inspector, Josh Valerio. Josh started on November 13th and will be working part-time for us. Josh has worked as a firefighter with LFRA and as a fire inspector with PFA. Most recently, he’s been serving the City of Fort Collins Building Department as a permit technician. He has a tremendous amount of experience and is going to hit the ground running. 
	In addition to completing several plan reviews, Lt Nakata completed several new construction inspections last month, along with several hazardous materials permit inspections. Engine companies completed 2 pre-plans. 
	Plan Reviews: Chief Drage and Lt Nakata are keeping very busy with reviewing plans being submitted for new developments, new buildings, modifications to existing buildings, and the various life safety systems that are associated with these buildings. For every project submitted for review, our goal is to complete the initial review and return comments or issue a permit within 10 business days, or prior to the response deadline provided by the Town or County.
	 Proposed new developments: 251 hours and 203,082,391 square feet of development. 
	o Average review time is 2.7 hours per application over 5.3 days. 
	o 90 percent of reviews completed in 4.7 hours over 10 days. 
	 Proposed new buildings: 185 hours and 1,150,334 square feet of new construction. 
	o Average review time is 2.9 hours over 5.2 days. 
	o 90 percent of reviews are completed in 5 hours over 9 days. 
	 Fire alarms, sprinklers, etc: 219 hours and 1,379,573 square feet of new systems. 
	o Average review time is 5.6 hours over 5.2 days. 
	o 90 percent of reviews complete in 5 hours over 9.3 days. 
	 Special Hazards: 40 hours and 1,719,951 square feet of hazardous operations. 
	o Average review time is 2.4 hours over 5.6 days. 
	o 90 percent of reviews completed in 4 hours over 9.6 days. 
	 Special Events Planning: We have reviewed applications for 28 events YTD 93 hours of review time dedicated to reviewing special events.
	Public Outreach: In addition to the Weld RE-5J School-to-Career Program, thanks to Lt Nakata and all the Operations Companies for their help in reaching more than 200 students last month during Fire Prevention Week. 
	Fire Investigations: Lt Nakata responded to the residential structure fire on the corner of WCR 13 and Hwy 60. Nobody was injured in the fire, and the cause was determined to be accidental in nature. Lt Nakata also investigated a vehicle fire at Ash St and WCR 23.5, which was determined to be accidental in nature.
	Logistics Programs and Projects: 
	Apparatus: All front-line apparatuses are in service and continue to rotate through Loveland Fleet Services for their annual preventive maintenance. Both 7001 and 7002 needed significant repairs to suspension and brake systems. Both apparatuses, plus 7118, passed pump testing. 
	Staff Vehicles: Both new F-150s have been received from Recreational Electric and are in service. We are working on a few minor warranty issues on the upfitting. 
	Facilities: 
	Fire Station 1: The exterior is beginning to come together with the masonry façade in its near future. A tremendous amount of work is currently going on inside, with the installation of drywall on all the new walls that have been installed. The training tower is starting to get structural steel installed, and the new mezzanine is nearing completion. The new north parking lot and retaining wall are also nearly complete. The project is still on track for completion in February. Some photos have been provided in the Communications section of your report. 
	Fire Station 2: Nothing new to report. 
	Fire Station 3: Nothing new to report. 
	Training Building: Nothing new to report. 
	Gateway Logistics Center: Lt Covillo continues to work on interior organization after LFRA finished moving in their supplies and equipment. 
	Communications & IT: Nothing new to report. 
	Quartermaster: Nothing new to report.
	Health And Wellness Programs: 27 of our members are participating in a trial for new wrist bands and a cell phone application that are being developed to track several metrics relating to the performance of their bodies. Our participation will help the company fine-tune their application so it can be used to help improve health and wellness monitoring and awareness for public safety and the military.
	NAT KRONHOLM’S REPORT:  We ran 218 calls in October compared to 242 in October 2022. Over the last 12 months, we ran 2,572 calls compared to 2,761 during the previous 12- month period. 
	Department training in October consisted of continuing medical education, standpipe operations, and Mayday training with LFRA and Berthoud. FRFR members completed 521 hours of training in October. 
	Our crews responded to a ground cover fire north of Johnstown, structure fires in Hill N Park and Johnstown, a tractor trailer fire in Milliken, a gas leak at Milliken Middle School, and multiple traffic accidents throughout October. They also responded into Windsor, Greeley, and Platteville on automatic aid assignments. 
	Closest unit automatic aid went into effect with Greeley on October 26th and with Windsor November 7th. Since then, we have given and received assistance multiple times. Notably, our on-duty Battalion Chief responded to a fire in Greeley on October 27th. They were not needed at the incident but were instead asked to manage the responses in the entire city until one of Greeley’s on-duty Chiefs was available. 
	Kronholm taught classes in Lasalle and Platte Valley.  He will help with Fire Officer 2 this coming Thursday and Friday.
	Young asked about the house/structure fire.  West said it went as well as it could have gone.  Young asked about asbestos.  West explained and stated that our decontamination procedures are advanced.  Also, crews now do overhaul with facemasks on.
	Our response data for the month that includes comparisons of month to month and year to year numbers are provided in the Google Folder.
	CHIEF MICHAEL WESTS’ REPORT:  West states with the year ending, staff has been working on several projects that the BoDs have now heard about and will also hear about in our business items.
	Most notable has been our work on the new UCH contract. Meeting with our neighbors, looking at the current contracts of FRFR, our automatic aid partners, and the region, we have delivered a draft of the contract proposed by FRFR to UCH. Our next meeting is scheduled this week on Friday afternoon. If one or two board members are available and interested in attending, please let Chief West know, and he will forward a meeting invite. 
	We have hired our newest Battalion Chief, Ryan Roberts. Chief Roberts and our most recent part-time inspector will join the crews with their families on November 28th at 5:30 p.m. We hope you can join us as we welcome them to our family. Chief Roberts will be sworn in before the next Board meeting in December. 
	With the failure of Proposition HH, as Gabe will discuss tonight, we feel confident in our budget numbers. As you may know, the state legislature has a “special” session starting Friday the 17th. They are looking at some possible alternatives and considering how to lower the overall property tax burden in the state. This will undoubtedly affect us as we may be forced to scramble with some last-minute adjustments to the budget. 
	West has been teaching a little bit during October and November.  
	 West led three sessions for the FRFC’s Envision Leadership Program. This program has been delivered over the past several years and has evolved into a two-semester learning opportunity for fire service leaders. West shared with the students the great things our people are doing and how service is at the core of leadership and FRFR. 
	 West also taught a class for the NOCO FOOLS. This Fraternal organization brings training to area departments that can’t necessarily meet all the needs. 
	 Lastly, West spoke at the State Chief’s Association about labor-management cooperation. These opportunities also serve as recruitment opportunities, and West had several firefighters talk to me about next year’s lateral process. 
	 Finally, West met with all three shifts over three days. Coffee and snacks were on the menu, but more critical was the ongoing communication with our members. 
	In 2024, West has plans to meet with each member individually to make himself available for coaching or mentoring. 
	Meetings were held with:
	 FRFC- Two regular meetings and one executive board meeting 
	 Command Staff 
	 We met with representatives of Brighton Fire and our TM instructor to discuss ways that we can help them start a program. West also met with a representative from a local hospital corporation on the possibility of bringing TM to their first responders.  West met with a vice president from the David Lynch Foundation who was visiting Colorado. We discussed ways to find additional funding to support all first responders in Colorado. 
	 West and the DCs met with a rep from ESCI to discuss the possibility of engaging with them to develop our next Strategic Plan starting in early 2024. 
	 UCH EMS 
	 Aims Advisory Committee 
	 SLT Mini retreat. This was our third retreat of the year and have started setting up our to-do lists for 2024. 
	West served as a bagpiper for:
	 Linda Young’s Service
	 Engineer Potter’s LSC 
	 Veteran’s Day services in the Metro area
	OLD BUSINESS:  N/a.
	NEW BUSINESS:
	2024 Board Schedule Discussion:  Annually, the Board must set the board meeting dates for the year. The Board must also set the posting place for the agendas, minutes, and any additional information. 
	Recently, we have had discussions with other neighboring agencies, our own team, and JVG. In the spirit of collaboration, we would like to change the 2024 regular scheduled day to the second Thursday of each month. This change not only helps our neighbors, but it allows us to continue interacting with the Towns at their meetings. As a bonus, it also gives staff better prep time for the monthly meeting.
	This is required by Colorado Division of Local Government.
	Front Range Fire Rescue 2024 Board Meeting Notice:  
	The District shall be deemed to have given full and timely notice of a public meeting if the District posts the notice, with specific agenda information if available, no less than 24 hours prior to holding the meeting on a public website of the District. All Agendas and Board Meeting notices will be posted on the Front Range Fire Rescue website, https://frfr.colorado.gov.
	The Board meeting will be held both virtually and in person; instructions to join the meeting can be received by emailing info@frfr.co Individuals who wish to make comments regarding items scheduled on the agenda or wish to address the FRFR Board during public comment on items not specifically scheduled on the agenda will use the Q&A option in the Virtual Meeting and a moderator will deliver the comments to the Board, or individuals may send public comment to info@frfr.co prior to the meeting. All meetings will begin at 6:00 pm, the 2nd Thursday of the month, at St. 2, 101 S. Irene Ave. Milliken, CO 80543. In the months the Pension Board meets, the District meeting will begin immediately after the Pension Board meets.
	 January 11 
	 February 8* 
	 March 14 
	 April 11 
	 May 9* 
	 June 13 
	 July 11 
	 August 8* 
	 September 12 
	 October 10 
	 November 14* 
	 December 12 
	* Pension Board Meetings 
	 February 8 
	 May 9 
	 August 8 
	 November 14 
	All meetings are open to the public. Agendas are posted online 24 hours prior to meetings www.frfr.colorado.gov
	Young moves to change the regular board meeting date to the 2nd Thursday of the month, and the posting place to continue to be on our website. Hobler seconds.  Roll call:  All “aye.”  Motion passes.
	Safer Grant:  Kronholm presents that we are pursuing avenues to offset staffing costs as we increase operational staffing. One way to do that is with Federal SAFER Grant monies. SAFER Grants specifically address staffing needs to help agencies come into compliance with NFPA standards for response to structure fires. In our case, we are working toward meeting the response standard for career departments. The timeline for grant applications and awards dictates that we are well out in front of the process. We are pursuing a 2024 grant award (FY 2023) to hire firefighters in the spring of 2025. We have been in discussion with Lexipol (who currently provide our policy software) to assist with data collection and grant writing in this process. 
	Our grant proposal would be to help offset the costs of three full-time firefighter positions over the course of three years. These positions would help us complete our staffing for our third company. There is an initial fee to contract with Lexipol for grant writing services and a department obligation to fund a portion of the firefighter costs. 
	Staff recommends pursuing staffing funding through a SAFER grant by authorizing the Fire Chief to enter a contract with Lexipol for grant writing services and authorizing the Board President to sign any needed documents to submit the grant.
	It costs $4000 to do the grant writing and process.
	Freehling moves to authorize the Fire Chief to enter a contract for SAFER Grant writing services and authorize the Board President to sign the completed application. Hobler seconds.  Roll call:  All “aye.”  Motion passes.
	Loaned Apparatus IGA:  Kronholm presents in 2019, FRFR entered an IGA with Berthoud, Windsor-Severance, LFRA, and PFA to loan needed apparatus should someone exhaust their reserves. The agreement was recently updated to include six additional local agencies. In order to continue to participate in the agreement, the Board needs to authorize the new agreement with the additional members. 
	There is no cost to participate. We have not loaned nor received use of apparatus pursuant to this agreement since 2019, but it would cover us in the case of an emergency.
	Staff recommends the Board approve the IGA as presented.
	Young moves to approve the Intergovernmental Agreement for loaned apparatus and authorize the Board President and Secretary to sign.  Freehling seconds.  Roll call:  All “aye.”  Motion passes.
	Inclusion Petition I-25 Gateway:  Drage presents that Front Range Fire Rescue received a Petition for Inclusion from Mr. Dennis Saffell for his property located immediately west of Red Barn Liquor (30 Gateway Drive in the Gateway Industrial Park). This property is not currently within any fire protection district and Mr. Saffell would like to bring his property into FRFR jurisdiction. This New Business Item is merely to introduce this Inclusion Petition to the FRFR Board of Directors and to request that it be scheduled for public hearing at the board meeting scheduled for December 12, 2023. 
	The purpose of this agenda item is to make the Board aware that we have received a Petition for Inclusion to bring new property into FRFR’s jurisdiction. The property is located immediately west of Red Barn Liquor and is approximately 0.911 acres. It is the property that FRFR sold to Mr. Saffell in 2022 and it is currently vacant. I25 Gateway Center, LLC is the owner of the property and Mr. Saffell is a member of that entity. The Petition for Inclusion has been signed by the property owner and has been properly notarized. 
	When the industrial park was annexed into the Town of Johnstown and included in the Johnstown Fire Protection District, this parcel was somehow omitted from the JFPD inclusion process, so it is not currently within any fire protection district. The property owner was advised of this discrepancy and immediately submitted the petition to be included in FRFR’s jurisdiction. 
	A copy of the Petition for Inclusion, along with applicable deed and legal description, as well as the property information available through the Weld County Assessor’s Office, is provided for your review. The Petition has been reviewed by FRFR legal counsel and has been approved for Board consideration. 
	Including this property in FRFR jurisdiction will help to improve our property tax revenue.
	Staff recommends that the Board approve the Petition and schedule a public hearing for the next Board of Directors meeting on December 14, 2023.
	Young moves to accept the Petition for Inclusion of the property known as the I25 Gateway Center Lot 2, located immediately west of 30 Gateway Circle, Johnstown, and I direct staff to schedule this matter for a Public Hearing at the Board of Directors meeting on December 14, 2023, and to follow appropriate procedures for providing public notice of the hearing. Freehling seconds.  Roll call:  All “aye.”  Motion passes.
	Ladder Truck/Sutphen Aerial Contract:  Kronholm states 0ur apparatus committee has been working since early in the year to finalize specifications for our new aerial apparatus. As Kronholm shared with the BoDs last month, they have selected a Sutphen SPH-100 mid-mount tower. The group has determined that this is the best aerial for our current and future needs. After going over the detailed specifications with the group, our vendor, Ikon Fire, LLC has provided us with a final specification that we feel meets our needs. 
	The purchase amount of $2,190,273 is due upon delivery which is currently set at 32-34 months (first half of 2026). Based on discussion with JVG, we anticipate being able to utilize impact funds for this purchase. 
	Young asked Kronholm to explain the term mid-mount.  Kronholm explains this.  It is a platform truck with a shorter wheelbase.  It has a 5-section ladder. 
	Hobler asked if this was a set price.  Kronholm states we have been assured that once it goes under contract, nothing changes.  Loveland will continue servicing. 
	Staff recommends the Board accept the contract and authorize the President and Secretary to sign.
	Young moves to accept the contract with Sutphen for a new aerial apparatus and authorize the Board President and Secretary to sign. Hobler seconds.  Roll call:  Rutt, yes; Howe, yes; Young, yes; Hobler, yes; and Freehling, yes. Motion passes. 
	Executive Session
	§24-6-402(4)(f), C.R.S., Personnel matters, Chief Michael West
	Hobler moves to go into executive session to discuss personnel matters related to Chief Michael West as per §24-6-402(4)(f), C.R.S.,” at 19:06.  Young seconds.  Roll call:  All “aye.”  Motion passed to move into Executive Session at 19:06.
	Young moves to close the Executive Session; no action was taken.  FRFR BoDs Meeting to resume at 19:35.   Freehling seconds.  Roll call:  All “aye.”  Motion passes with Executive Session adjourned and FRFR BoD Meeting to resume at 19:35.
	Young moves to increase Chief Wests’ Salary to $180,000 beginning in January 2024. Hobler seconds.  Roll call:  Rutt, yes; Howe, yes; Young, yes; Hobler, yes; and Freehling, yes. Motion passes. 
	BOARD REPORTS:  N/a.
	CORRESPONDENCE:  Provided in the Google Folder.
	ADJOURNMENT:   Hobler moves to adjourn at 19:37. Freehling seconds.  Roll call:  All “aye.”  Motion passes.  Meeting adjourned at 19:37.  
	CONSENT AGENDA
	ITEM-B ADDITIONS / MODIFICATIONS TO AGENDA

	UPDATE
	Christine Champlin
	December 12, 2023

	UPDATE
	 We are working with JVG to close out 2023 numbers and build the 2024 budget    and accounts payable on QuickBooks. 
	 The SLT group and I have been working on updating and adding our policies in Lexipol. This collaborative approach ensures that our policies are well-rounded and     address the different viewpoints. 
	 Board pictures are scheduled for February. Please let me know if you are in need of a new board shirt.
	 We have made progress with the website. Speaking with Trish our webmaster, we hope to be in full compliance mid-2024.
	HR UPDATE
	 We are sending 15 Entry Level Firefighters to CSU to get their fitness screening   and complete background exams. We plan to offer 9 candidates job offers by mid-January, and create a hiring list to last throughout the year. 
	 I’ve attended my first Northern Colorado HR meeting for HR professionals in the Fire service. This is a great opportunity to share and learn from others in the field.
	CORRESPONDENCE
	12/12/2023



